ARCO NEWSLETTER 
June 28, 2019
June 2019 Budget Board of Directors Meeting 
 
President - John Hull 802 371-7301			Vice President – Greg Blake 802 371 8659
Secretary - Donna Fuller 802 479-3191			Treasurer – Kimberly Lampert 802 228-4808
Director – Vacant 					Director -Missy Benson 802 558-4697
Road Commissioner – Patrick Kerin 802 254-1523

Border Patrol – 800 689-3362 24/7                 Customs Point of Entry – Norton, VT 24/7 or call 911 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Sheriff-Trevor Colby 802 676-3500

ARCO Website – www.arcoinc.org       Facebook-Averill Recreational Camp Owners Corporation 
The meeting was held at the Northland Restaurant on June 28th, 2019 and was called to order by John Hull, President at 7:55 pm. John Hull, Patrick Kerin, Kimberly Lampert, & Missy Benson were in attendance. Greg Blake and Donna Fuller were unable to attend. Mike Benson was a guest at the meeting. 

Secretary Report  
A motion was made by Kimberly Lampert to accept the minutes of the last meeting. It was seconded by Patrick Kerin and the motion carried. 

Road Commissioner’s Report – Patrick Kerin 
The Board thanked Danny Lepine for his time helping assist Patrick in checking all the camps to be sure there were no camp owners at their camps before closing the gate. 
There was nothing to report on the Sheriff’s patrol. 

Road Opening  
The cost to replace three culverts was $4700.  Weyerhaeuser donated the culverts and ARCO paid for the gravel and labor. 
Weyerhaeuser donated 15 loads of gravel and $1,000 towards the grading of the annual grading of the roads.  Weyerhaeuser paid $4300 in bill backs and $2,000 for culverts. 
A 40 ft culvert was put at the mouth of Loop Road Ext. Cowan Road had 10 loads of gravel put down and it was graded.  Currently this road is a one lane road at best.  We have received an estimate of $20,000 to widen this road by 10 feet.  The board discussed the downfalls of Loop Road Ext and Cowan Road and we do know that both need to be addressed for the property owners. 
All roads were graded and had chloride put down on them. The road budget is expected to be close to the amount budgeted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Kimberly Lampert 
A motion was made by Missy Benson to accept the report as given. Patrick Kerin seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Forest Management  
Patrick Kerin and Alexa (with Land vest) have walked the land for the 5th time and trees have been marked. All Beach Road property owners will need to flag their property lines with ribbon. 
 

Other Business 
The wells have been tested and both have passed. 
The proposed budget to be voted on by the membership is $380.00. 
If Cowan is fixed at a cost of $20,000, the assessments would be an additional $145 to cover the cost making the total assessment for the year $525.00. 

Nominating Committee 
Rowdy Doyon (rowdydoyon@gmail.com) and Paul Perry (pep58vt@gmail.com)  are on the nominating committee. They have had some members come forward with an interest to run for the board.  If anyone is interesting running for the board, please contact one of them as soon as possible.  There are three positions open this year. 

Those who terms expire this year are: Patrick Kerin, Kimberly Lampert and a vacancy to fill Kristy Slayton’s position. 


At 10:40 a motion was made by Kimberly Lampert to adjourn and seconded by Patrick Kerin. 

Respectfully Submitted by 
Melissa Benson  

